
extensive index to his papers which makes 
them readily accessible to researchers. The 
organization of the material also invites the 
contribution of additional information on a 
wide variety of glass-related topics. The King 
papers are currently being readied for public 

The American Studies Association and the 
Canadian Association for American Studies 
are sponsoring an international convention to 
be held in Toronto on 2-5 November 1989. The 
associations are composed of persons having 
an interdisciplinary interest in American 
culture or civilization. The programme com­
mittee for the convention has selected as the 
theme of this year's meetings "Amercas '89: 
Five Centuries of Endings and Beginnings." 
The call for papers mentioned a number of 
subject categories which may interest material 
historians, including "Transitions in Material 
Culture, the Visual Arts, and/or Architecture 
in the Americas," "Urbanism in a Trans-

The ninth Atlantic Canada Workshop has been 
announced for 28-30 September 1989 at the 
Gorsebrook Research Institute of St. Mary's 
University in Halifax. The themes for the 
workshop are "Women, Community, and Cul­
ture." While topics related to the experiences 
of women in Atlantic Canada will receive 
particular attention, other papers will deal 
with communities in transition and research 
methodologies. The workshop is an under­
taking of the students of the region and acts as 
a forum in which individuals (professionals, 
students and general scholars) engaged in 
research may present their interim findings in 
an informal and interactive atmosphere. 
Although the proceedings are interdisciplin­
ary, material culture specialists have been well 
represented at recent meetings. For further 
information please contact Laurie Alexander 
or Sharon Myers, Atlantic Canada Studies, 

use. Enquiries may be directed to Neil Forsyth, 
Manuscript Division, National Archives of 
Canada, 395 Wellington Street, Ottawa, 
Ontario, K1A 0N3. 

National Context," and "Understanding the 
Handicapped over the Centuries." The 
deadline for proposals for this conference was 
15 January 1989. More information on the 
conference itself, however, may be obtained 
from Professor John N. Ingham, Department of 
History, University of Toronto, Toronto, 
Ontario, M5S 1A1, telephone (416)978-4054. 

Gorsebrook Research Institute, St. Mary's 
University, Halifax, Nova Scotia, B3H 3C3. 

The Canadian Urban History Association 
will be holding its annual fall meeting in 
conjunction with the Atlantic Canada Work­
shop. CUHA will meet on the 29-30 September 
1989 and hold joint sessions with the 
workshop on 30 September. The theme of the 
CUHA papers is "Cities and Regions." Pro­
posals for papers are still welcome for the 
CUHA sessions. Interested parties may write 
the General Editor of Material History Bulletin 
or Professor John Taylor, History Department, 
Carleton University, Colonel By Drive, Ottawa, 
Ontario, KlS 5B6. 

American Studies Association / Canadian Association 
for American Studies 

Atlantic Canada Workshop / Canadian Urban History 
Association 
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